
HILTON BEACH RECREATION COMMITTEE 
 

Meeting – August 29, 2016 
 

4:30 p.m. – Council Chambers, Hilton Beach Municipal Office 
3100 Bowker Street, Hilton Beach, Ontario 

   

ADOPTION OF MINUTES 

The meeting was called to order with the following members present:  Paula Cormier, 

Julie Moore and Special guest Mike Cormier, however quorum was not met so the 

minutes could not be adopted. 

Mike Cormier has expressed interest in becoming a member of the Hilton Beach 

Recreation Committee.  He has presented a letter to council requesting his hope that he 

be accepted into the Hilton Beach Recreation Committee. 

HILTON FAMILY YARD SALE-JUNE 24, 2017 
 
Julie mentioned putting a small classified in the Island Clipping saying “Save the Date” 

and information about the registration forms for the June 5th and 12th edition, and put a 

larger ad for the June 19th edition.  We would also use the same dates for the 

Northshore Sentinel ads. 

COMMUNITY NIGHT RECAP 

Steve Ruitti had some concerns about the Pie Booth and its need for more signage.  He 

felt that we should also get another banner made to be placed down on Marks St. 

indicating the location of the pie booth up at the hall.  He would also like to see the price 

of the pie raised from 3.00 to 4.00.  The Richards Landing Community Night sells theirs 

for 3.50, but that would not work with our tickets being a dollar.  Mike Cormier 

mentioned that the Bingo did not do well this year, with only a handful of people in 

attendance.  We will have to look at better signage and advertising.  We will need to 

provide 24 dozen hotdogs and buns and at least 22 dozen sausages for CN 2017 since 

we ran out this year.  Julie mentioned that the parade will need to get more organized 

with a parade kit in a tote that would include pens, a complete list reflecting all the 

categories and the breakdown in those categories and clip boards.  We will need to 

purchase $10,000 in tickets for 2017.  Mike thinks we should move the Chair and 

Blanket away from the Dunking Tank and perhaps move the Fish Ponds and Plinko to 

that location.  The Chair and Blanket would move to the vacant Fish Pond location.  

Debbie Shaughnessy ran the Basketball Toss this year and made mention that they had 

trouble with the Cork Shoot game next to them.  Both booths are tethered together and 

when the basketballs hit the backstop, it knocked the ping pong balls off the tees, 

resulting in that volunteer having to pick up balls continually.  We will have to look at 

separating the games and reinforcing the backs of both of the games.  It was agreed 



that we would like to see Ladder Golf replace the Golf game for next year.  Ladder Golf 

is a game aimed at kids playing instead of adults. The Spiderman backpack could be 

given out as a prize for the ladder golf game.  Dan See mentioned to one of the 

members that the committee should bring back the “old games”.  We will have to find 

out what he means by that.  If it is Crown and Anchor, a lottery license will have to be 

obtained.   Julie will look at having a fry truck come into Community Night.  This will not 

interfere with the other food booths.  Rental for such a spot would be $250.00.  The 

Sausage booth would like some shallow pans to put their cooked sausages on to keep 

warm and an inflatable pool for the pop and water.  Paula will talk to Sally Cohen to see 

if her daughter would be interested in doing face painting and/or henna next year.  Julie 

will talk to Valerie Adcock and Ian Murdock to see if they would like to be clowns in our 

2017 CN and what the cost would be.  Paula will look into balloons for a helium balloon 

canister.   

OCTOBER 29 POTLUCK 

The theme for this coming potluck is “Southern Comfort”.  Paula will create a poster for 

this event.   

BIKE RACKS 

Dave Moule has done a wonderful job creating the bike racks that have been distributed 

around the Village.   We would like to thank him with a $50.00 gift certificate to one of 

the local restaurants. 

RINK RENOVATIONS 

David Moule has been working tirelessly on the renovations to the rink shack.  He has 

finished the ceiling, but did not get the time to finish the walls. 

HILTON FAMILY FUN DAY – FEBRUARY 20, 2016 

There is still prizes leftover from the last fun day, with very little having to be purchased 

this year.  We are hoping that John and Crystal Wells, along with Rod Wood are willing 

to take over the games.  The menu will be the same as last year.   

ADJOURNMENT 
 
THAT the Hilton Beach Recreation Committee adjourn and meet again at 4:30 p.m. on 
October 3, 2016 
 
Moved by: J. Moore      Seconded by: P. Cormier 
        Carried 


